
 

 

MISSION AFRICA REPORT  

Mission to Lwanika - many saved including criminal gang and leading witchdoctor! 

 

We are delighted to report, that thanks to all your much appreciated prayers, the 

mission to the Muslim village of Lwanika led by Pastor Richard Ssendi was a great 

success. 

 

Apart from a two hour deluge on the first day (which the local people saw as God’s 

blessing as it had not rained for some time!) the weather was dry throughout. The 

Muslim local government chairman even stood on the platform to encourage his 

fellow Muslims to hear the Gospel. Amazing! 

 

God’s transforming power! 

Both the police and the local people were overjoyed to see an entire gang 

of young men saved. These had been causing great trouble and distress in 

the area as a result of stealing, taking drugs and raping young girls. To 

God be the glory! 

 

Overall, the team saw a total of three hundred and sixty eight people 

saved in this largely Muslim village. That’s so amazing, let’s say it again: 

368 new souls in the Kingdom!  

 

Leading witchdoctor both saved and healed 

This number also included a prominent lady witchdoctor named Apoye 

Emerina who smoked pipes as part of her worship in the shrines that 

she controlled. Promptly every evening at 6 pm her stomach would 

swell and she would look like a seven - month pregnant woman. 

 

The Muslim chairman 

welcoming the team 

An entire gang of criminals accepting 

Jesus 

 

Fred Makubuye with witchdoctor 

Apoye Emerina 



When she got saved this swelling process of the stomach stopped immediately. As an additional blessing, 

both her mother and brother also came to faith! 

 

We praise God for all that He did through the team and for the 

huge encouragement the mission was to the local pastors, who 

found a new sense of unity as a result of working together. 

In addition, a large number of them were convicted both by the 

Holy Spirit and the team’s teachings of the need to sanctify their 

marriages. This itself will be a great witness in days to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for . . .  

-  The pastors as they follow up and disciple these many new converts.  

-  The follow up mission that we will be carrying out between 20th- 24th November. We will be both 

baptizing the new converts and distributing Bibles to them. 

Thank you so very, very much indeed for your most valued prayers, encouragement and support. 

Without that none of this would be possible! 

 

With our love, Terry Charlton, Steve Trint and Daniel Kato on behalf of the Mission Team 

Bay Tree Cottage, La Grande Route de St Pierre, St Peter, Jersey, JE3 7AY 

Email: terry.charlton@mission-africa.org 

 
  

Some of the very many who responded 

 

Sunday School! 

 

Future evangelists being trained by team 

 


